
 

                                           PUBLIC NOTICE 

NEW TAX RETURNS DEPLOYED TO TaRMS 

 
The Commissioner of Taxes hereby advises all its valued clients and Taxpayers that in line with Finance Act 7 of 

2024, the following new tax returns have been deployed to TaRMS for immediate access by Taxpayers for 

completion and submission through mytaxselfservice.zimra.co.zw (Self Service Portal). 

 

1. Return for the Remittance of Fast Foods Tax 

a. This return is due by the 5th of the month following end of the calendar month, and it supports the New 

Tax Type, Fast Foods Tax that was introduced with effect from 1 January 2025. 

b. The payment of the tax due is on the 10th of the month following end of the calendar month. 

c. The tax rate is 1%  

d. Taxpayers are advised to first create the Tax Type in SSP, and the effective date of registration can be 

any date from 1 January 2025.  

 

2. Return for the Remittance of Plastic Carrier Bag Tax 

a. This return is due by the 5th of the month following end of the calendar month, and it supports the new 

tax type, Plastic Carrier Bag Tax that was introduced with effect from 1 January 2025. 

b. The payment of the tax due is on the 10th of the month following end of the calendar month. 

c. The tax rate is 20%  

d. Taxpayers are advised to first create the Tax Type in SSP, and the effective date of registration can be 

any date from 1 January 2025.  

 

Please note that all outstanding returns which were due on the 5th February 2025 should now be captured in the 

system by the respective taxpayers. This should be done immediately to ensure that you are up to date with your 

return filling.  

 

For any queries, contact the ZIMRA Contact Centre or nearest ZIMRA Office. See below details. 
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